Retreat at Shepherds Dene 26th to 27th September Report
Seventeen residents and 5 day visitors gathered for an inspirational time of fellowship and thought.
Led by Reverend Jane Scott we celebrated or journey of faith together through worship and reflection.
We were given pictures of four Bible stories, which were also projected on to a screen for greater clarity:
 These were Abraham looking up in wonderment at God’s promise that his descendants would be as numerous as the stars above him; the terrified Disciples in a boat in the middle of a storm; the Return of the Prodigal son and the Companions breaking bread on their arrival at their home in Emmaus.
Jane gave short addresses and then posed questions which were both thoughtful and challenging as we looked at each one.
We considered life’s ‘bumpy road’ and none of us raised our hands when she asked us to do so if we have no problems, no fears and no doubts in life or faith. The pictures gradually revealed hidden clues about the people in Bible stories and drew out lots of ideas and emotions.
Jane had also placed ‘Stations’ for reflection at various places in the house.
For example, half way up the main staircase there was sand for washing our hands, and as we rinsed them in the bowl of water, we watched the sand grains sink and thought about  our feelings as did so.
There were crafts and drawing materials and time to gather and talk or to meditate in silence. Then at the end we were given crocus bulbs to plant, together with bulb fibre and small pots in which to plant them.
The weather was kind, the scenery lovely and the food excellent, and when we presented a collection to the staff they told us that they had enjoyed our stay.
 This was my last Retreat as the organiser and Barbara surprised me with a card and flowers as a thank you for my work during the last 4 years.
I confidently hand over to Barbara Bailes who will organise the Retreat for September 4th and 5th in 2017.
Jennifer Brown
